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Our roster stands at 21 active members.  
 
We continued to meet for liturgy on the second Sunday 
of each month through June.  Gary S was unable to pre-
side for us this year, so Paula H prepared and led ser-
vices centered around prayer and discussion of the Sun-
day readings.  Attendance has really dropped.  There 
were a couple of times when Paula and I were the only 
attendees. Thank you to Paula for taking over the re-
sponsibility for coordination of the liturgy and for continu-
ing to provide great music to help those in attendance to 
celebrate. 
 
Our quarterly birthday/anniversary celebrations contin-
ued this year. Our fourth quarter 2015 celebration was a 
potluck and holiday party held at Ravenna UMC.   We 
collected toys for Toys for Tots and Laure again donated 
some light balls she made that were auctioned off, with 
the money raised going to Toys for Tots. The first and 
second quarters of 2016 were celebrated at Juliaôs and 
McMenamins restaurants. These places were chosen in 
thanks for their support of our Pride raffle. The third quar-
ter was once again our annual picnic at Woodland Park. 
Thank you to Alan for reserving a shelter and coordinat-
ing the food.  Thank you to everyone who attended and 
celebrated with us. 
 
We continued to volunteer at Food Lifeline until they 
closed the Shoreline warehouse in April.  We helped to 
repack bulk food items into smaller packages for distribu-
tion at various Western Washington food banks. Six to 
eight members and friends met every other month to 
work. We are looking at moving our volunteer day to Sat-
urday since the new warehouse is in south Seattle.   
 
We celebrated our 28th Annual Pride Week Breakfast in 
June.   Proceeds were a bit lower this year, but we were 
still able to donate $650 each to CareTeams-a Program 
of Samaritan Center (the organization that took over 
Rosehedge and MultiFaith Works) and to Food Lifeline. 
The remainder we put into a convention scholarship fund 
to help get our members to the DignityUSA National 
Conference in Boston in 2017. Thank you to all who 
worked so hard to make this breakfast another success.   

This year we had the opportunity to help pack school 
backpacks for the children at Maryôs Place.  Our chapter 
purchased 50 flash drives that were put into the back-
packs for the high school students.  Working with other 
organizations we were able to pack and donate nearly 
200 backpacks for the homeless children. 
 
We really are in need of some serious discussion on the 
future of Dignity/Seattle.  With our liturgy attendance 
down to practically nothing, and our social events also 
seeing dwindling attendance, we need to decide where 
we are, and where we need to go in the future.  We can-
not continue to just roll along.  We need to seriously look 
at who and what we are and could or should be.  These 
decisions cannot just be made by the board of directors.  
We need each and every member to get involved in the 
deliberations.  We will be sending out information and 
opportunities to share in the coming months.  Please get 
involved. 
 
I would like to thank our board of directors for their con-
tinued leadership and commitment to Dignity/Seattle.  
Thank you Laure, Delia, Alan and Paula H. And of 
course, a very special thank you to Leo for continuing to 
be our newsletter editor and keeping us all aware of what 
is happening locally and nationally in our community. 
 
I look forward to a new year and new opportunities for 
Dignity/Seattle.  I welcome any suggestions or input from 
members and friends. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Paula Lavallee,  
President, Dignity/Seattle 
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 Dignity/Seattle Board Members 
 Paula Lavallee President 
 Paula Hills Vice-President, Liturgy Comm. 
 Delia Vita Treasurer, Social Comm. 
 Alan Scott Secretary, Social Comm. 
 Laure Hauge At-large 
 
 Dignity/Seattle 206-659-5519 

 P.O. Box 20325      Seattle WA 98102 

 Website      http://www.DignitySeattle.org 

 E-mail         Dignity.Seattle@gmail.com 

 

 Newsletter Editor:   Leo N. Egashira 

 206-723-4759    Legashira@yahoo.com 

 

We provide a safe environment for people to recon-
cile our God-given gifts of sexual orientation and our 
Catholic faith through gay-affirming liturgies. Being 
part of the Dignity/Seattle family means claiming own-
ership of our faith and living up to the responsibilities 
of that ownership. 

 

 

 

 

604/430-3466                             dennisl-h@shaw.ca    

1st & 3rd Sundays, 3:00 p.m.  Mass celebrated by  Ro-
man Catholic Women Priests.  Our Lady of Guadalupe 
Tonantzin Community.  The Listening Post, 382 Main 
St (off E Hastings St, Vancouver.  tepeyacvancou-
ver@gmail.com. 

October 8, Saturday, 11:00 a.m.,  Gathering at Vincent 
& Peterôs.  604-325-1554. 

November 5, Saturday, 3:00 p.m.  Home liturgy / wor-
ship at Gerry & Cymôs.  604-435-1959 

For more information about more events, please con-
tact D/V/D via the contacts provided above. 

 

 
 
August 27 backpack stuffing party at the 
Church of Scientology on Queen 
Anne.  The Dignity/Seattle board       
approved funds for the purchase of 50 
USB flash drives, while various church 
groups donated other school supplies 
for students in ñMaryôs Place,ò a home-
less shelter for women and children.  
 
In the photo (L-R) are Alan Scott and 
Paula Lavallee of Dignity/Seattle, and 
Richard and Sabrina, from the Church of 
Scientology, who Dignity volunteers 
know from our bimonthly work party at 
Food Lifeline.  They coordinated the 
project and made certain all the various 
supplies were delivered on time and 
available on the table for Saturday's 
packing. 

Long-time former member and friend of Dignity/Seattle, 
George Lucas, passed away on Aug. 8. He was well 
known for his New Year's Eve Parties (it was his birthday, 
you know), hosting the chapter garage sales, his beautiful 
gardens and filling us all with stories of the early history of 
our chapter.  One friend of the chapter said he met 
George 33 years ago at a Dignity/Seattle liturgy at St. 
Joseph.  He said he was new to the city, knew no one, 

but was made to feel very welcomed by George.  No one 
can forget George's smile and love of story-telling. 
 
Georgeôs service and veteranôs burial occurred Septem-
ber 27 in Roslyn, Washington, his home town. Let us all 
keep George, his family and friends in our thoughts and 
prayers.  I am sure the angels are laughing as he 
shares his stories with them now. 

Requiescat in pace: George Lucas 



 



 
 
 

 
 

 
 


